
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
18 May 2012 
            
Newsletter No 31 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Annual Dance Festival 
This years Annual Dance Festival will be taking place on Tuesday 29 May 2012 at 7:00pm, 
Wednesday 30 May 2012 at 7:00pm and Thursday 31 May 2012 at 4:30pm. Tickets will be going on 
sale on Thursday 24 May 2012 in the main reception entrance from 8:30am to 9:55am and 3:30pm 
to 4:00pm. We are restricting tickets to 4 per family so all families have a chance to see the 
performance.  Tickets will be sold on a first come first served basis. All children in school will have a 
chance to see the performance but if you feel you have to bring your child to a performance then I 
would like to encourage you to choose the Thursday performance which begins at 4:30pm. Please 
remember we can not reserve tickets.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 21 May 2012.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 

      Ronaldo Skervin  Nursery 
For making progress in number 

recognition. 

  Adijah Squires   RW 
For always trying hard in everything 

she does. 

 Davion Batchelor  RG 
For excellent data handling 

work. 

Adan Rahiem  1H 
For always participating brilliantly 

in lessons. 

   Burhan Luqman  1/2L 
For making excellent progress in his 

reading and phonics. 

Zainab Akhtar  2S 
For working very hard on her 
‘growing plants’ topic, writing 
an excellent evaluation of her 

plant. 

  Demario Brown 3L 
For improving his sentence 

structure and always trying his 
best in Literacy. 

 Alfredo Robinson  3/4MW 
For working independently to write a 

set of instructions detailing the 
mummification process. 

 Patience Clarke  4W 
For writing a brilliant prayer 

ready for our class assembly. 

 Celeste Nembhard  5B 
For working really hard during 

French lessons. 

  Idrees Akhbar  5/6S 
For making the effort to come in 

during SAT’s even though he was 
unwell. 

 Hannah Aucutt   6SH 
For making a great effort for 
coming in every day of the 

SAT’s week, even though she 
was unwell. 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 21 May 2012. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Gwen Jones      RW      

For tidying up the coats without 
being asked. 

Serina Aoulik    3/4MW   
For helping a child all week 

who had hurt her ankle 



 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up RG 
Spick and Span 5/6S 
Movement Bird Award 1/2L 

Gymnastics Monkey 3L 
Attendance 4W 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 1H   Runner up goes to 4W 

 
Social Networking Sites 
Could I remind parents/carers to please supervise you child’s use of the computer at home.  
Facebook and other social networking websites should not be used by children under 13 years of 
age. 
 
Attendance 
Parents/carers have been sent a reminder about holidays during school time.  Can I please remind 
you about the importance of regular school attendance and that the school cannot authorise 
holidays during term time.  We continue to remind parents/carers about regular attendance and 
punctuality. 
 
Term Dates 

Half Term holiday 

Children break up on 
Friday 1 June 2012 

and return to school on 
Monday 11 June 2012 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


